Professor H. W. Davis, Department of History.

Dear W. H.:

Robert McMair Davis said that he sent you some dope on the 40th anniversary of Rotary.

I promised to speak on Wednesday, February 21, at Olathe, and on Tuesday, February 20, at Baldwin, on this subject. Robert McNair thinks you are going to speak on Washington, so if you are not using this, if you will mail it to me, I will appreciate it.

These two above-mentioned clubs are going to take an awful beating from me, but I will try to carry on and would appreciate what little dope Robert McNair sent you.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH